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Chairman Chaffetz, Chairman Bishop, and members of the Subcommittees, thank you for 

the opportunity to testify today about a recent Office of Inspector General (OIG) report on the 

accountability and accuracy of the United States Park Police (USPP) firearms inventory. In short, 

we found ample evidence that USPP’s firearms management requires immediate attention to 

address the multitude of problems we found, which ranged from fundamental errors in 

recordkeeping to glaring nonfeasance by senior command officers.  

 

We initiated our review after receiving an anonymous complaint. We initially set out to 

determine if USPP could account for all military-style weapons in its inventory, whether USPP 

had failed to perform inventories due to missing weapons, and whether officers may have used 

USPP weapons for their personal use. Our efforts to definitively address the allegations were 

hindered by the inability of the USPP property and firearms custodians to provide a reliable 

baseline inventory and accounting of firearms. The conditions of the USPP inventory were such 

that would allow for theft and misuse of firearms, and the ability to conceal any missing 

weapons. 

  



Having found the firearms inventory program in utter disarray, we discontinued our 

efforts to prove or disprove the complainant’s allegations, and changed our approach to focus on 

the overall management of the USPP firearms inventory program.  

 

Following a long history of inaction and indifference on the part of USPP leadership and 

management at all levels, we again found that the basic tenets of property management and 

supervisory oversight were missing in their most fundamental forms. Commanders, up to and 

including the Chief of Police, have a lackadaisical attitude toward firearms management. We 

found historical evidence which indicates that this indifference is a product of years of 

inattention to administrative detail and management principles in their most basic form.  

 

In 2008 and 2009, the OIG conducted reviews that included aspects of USPP operations, 

including firearms inventory controls. In our 2008 report, we had a recommendation regarding 

property management, which we have reiterated in the subject report of this hearing. In 2009, we 

focused on firearms inventory controls for all law enforcement programs at the Department of 

the Interior, which included the USPP. At that time, we found, and reported on, strikingly similar 

conditions: firearms custodians were unaware of the number of guns in their inventory or of the 

origin of these guns, and that guns physically present were not listed on the inventory.  

 

In the end, we have little confidence that USPP has the managerial commitment to 

implement a professionally responsible firearms management program without direct and 

frequent oversight from the National Park Service, the Office of Law Enforcement and Security, 

and the OIG. Among the 10 recommendations we make in our report is a recommendation to 



initiate quarterly firearms inventories, to include serial number verifications, and provide the 

OIG with the results. We intend to conduct a series of future reviews and inspections to ensure 

that the USPP has implemented our recommendations and that they maintain the level of 

accountability expected of a law enforcement entity of the size and stature of the USPP.  

 

Chairman Chaffitz and Chairman Bishop, this concludes my testimony today. I would be 

happy to answer any questions you or other members of the Subcommittees may have.  
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Assistant Inspector General Robert Knox entered the United States Army as a Military Policeman in 
1978.  During his almost 25 years of military service, Mr. Knox served in escalating positions of 
responsibility as a Military Policeman, Explosive Ordnance Disposal Technician, and Criminal 
Investigator.  In 1983, Mr. Knox was first appointed as a special agent with the United States Army 
Criminal Investigation Command (CID).  He served as a special agent and supervisor in a variety of CID 
assignments including: Taegu, Korea; Fort Lewis, WA; Seoul, Korea; Washington, DC; and Honolulu, HI.  
During his years as a CID special agent Mr. Knox developed a specialization in the conduct and 
supervision of white collar crime investigations and procurement fraud.  As a CID special agent Mr. Knox 
provided training on procurement fraud to a variety of government and industry groups and co-authored 
training courses for agents and auditors.  His final CID assignment was as the Chief, Economic Crimes 
and Logistics Security Branch, Headquarters, CID Command.   
 
Upon retirement from the Army in 2003, Mr. Knox accepted a position as a Senior Special Agent with the 
Food and Drug Administration, Office of Criminal Investigations.  From 2003, through 2005, Mr. Knox 
conducted felony investigations related to fraud schemes perpetrated by multinational drug 
manufacturers.   
 
In 2005, Mr. Knox left the US Government to accept a position as Program Director with TKC 
Communications, LLC, a native Alaskan company.  While there, he Knox managed over $50 million in 
annual contracts with government and commercial clients.  Some key government accounts included the 
Department of Defense, Federal Bureau of Investigation, Terrorist Screening Center, the Foreign 
Terrorist Tracking Task Force, and the Department of Homeland Security.    
 
In 2006, Mr. Knox returned to the US Government as a special agent with the DOI OIG and served in 
various assignments as the Director of the Acquisition Integrity Unit (AIU), the Assistant Inspector 
General of the Recovery Oversight Office, and the Assistant Inspector General for Investigations, the 
position he currently holds.   
 
Mr. Knox holds an Associates Degree in Liberal Arts and Bachelors of Science degree in Management 
Studies from the University of Maryland.  He was awarded a Professional Certificate in Contract 
Management by the US Army Logistics Management College and the National Contract Management 
Association.  He holds certification as a Fraud Examiner by the Association of Certified Fraud 
Examiners, and certification as an Inspector General by the Association of Inspectors General.   
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